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       COASTAL PLAIN LEPC 
GENERAL MEETING

                          March 18, 2021
          Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Sara Williams – Sec/Treas 

David Krebs – Board Member
JoAnne Salge – Nueces LEPC
Dan Watkins – GCGV


RJ Thomas – CBCOG

Melissa Huffman – CCNWS
Alex Garcia – ARC


Ricardo Lopez – Chemours

Carrie DeLeon – Tri Co EMS
Colleen Johnson – Earthcon Env
Oscar Rivera – Board Member

Collette Walls – GCGV
John Gonzales – ExxonMobil

Victor Cano – Cheniere

Gus Lopez – Chemours 
Clara Rieder - SPCHD

I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  This was a virtual meeting. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:40 p.m. He asked if everyone had a chance to go over the January 2021 General meeting minutes. David Krebs made a motion to approve the January General Meeting Minutes and it was 2nd by Sara Williams and the motion passed. 
II. 
Financial Report: There was no Financial Report at this meeting. 
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Oscar Rivera –  said they have made some upgrades to the radio system. Has worked with GCGV to get their radios programmed on the system. Any other industry needing help with setting up radios can email him at Sheriff Rivera at orivera@sanpatriciocountytx.gov. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. 
3.       Fire Chiefs – Nathan Kelley –  said at their last meeting they talked about the FLS program, the upcoming 300/400 meetings and the Governor’s mandate. None of the Fire Departments will change their use of masks. There was a lot of discussion about the winter storm. No one had any issues. There was some concern about oxygen supply in extreme circumstances. They set up an automatic aid to make sure there was coverage. They talked about the Port Aransas fire at Pelican Point. They also discussed the Marine Firefighter class. Hopefully this class will be available soon.  
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester –   was not present. 
5.      Health & Medical – Clara Rieder – Covid cases have come down and it seems the vaccine is helping to bring the numbers down. San Patricio County is having a vaccine clinic today and hosting the National Guard tomorrow at the County Fairgrounds. Judge Krebs reports 23.5% of San Patricio County has had one dose and 12.8% is fully vaccinated. Moving but slowly. Johnson and Johnson has thrown in a kink because most people are waiting and because many are afraid of the side effects.  
6.     Public Information & Awareness – Gus Lopez – he spoke about Code Red. He wants to encourage partners to be on the lookout for invoices as they come in. He was added as an administrator for the Non-Emergency System and can help Brandon answer questions or troubleshoot. Get with Sara about Invoices if you need help. Colette Wall with GCGV said she would like to work through the LEPC on doing a Code Red initiative area wide. They will be coming online later this year and Brandon Maxwell and GCGV would like to fund a campaign to drive signups for Code Red. They would also like to include media and TV ads and whatever it takes to get residents to enroll in the program. Residents may be more inclined to enroll if it’s coming from the LEPC instead of a single industry. They expect a six-month program and want to make sure people know that when they give their information its only used in emergencies.  
7.      Resource & Funding – Gary Moore – was not present. Brandon spoke about the purpose of this committee to help ensure funds are being collected. Brandon said thank you to GCGV for helping get Code Red back on track for the Non-Emergency Alert System. 
8.      Training –  RJ Thomas – said he called a training subcommittee meeting but had no attendees. Anyone who would like to help with this committee can get in touch with him. The Coastal Bend Hurricane Conference will be virtual again this year on May 5th. Hopefully next year we will be back in person again. Day long online conferences are too rough on attendees. ISC 300 will be hosted virtually and its over four days instead of three. This time we will be using Zoom. The state is watching what we are doing and has authorized us as virtual trainers. He is working on getting enough people through and will later have a 400 class. On September 14th there will be a Chlorine Leak Exercise. They will be looking at Operational Coordination. This would be a good opportunity. On May 6th the Coastal Bend Hurricane Exercise will take place. He just got word that the 300 class will be rescheduled due to low student sign up.   
IV. Action Items.  
· Approve the 2021 Budget –  Tabled due to non-quorum of voting members. 
V. Special Topics: There were no special topics.    
VI.  Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is May 20, 2021. 
VII. Public Comments: Melissa Huffman from the National Weather Service said the weather has been dry and is not expected to change much. The fire weather threat is at an increased level. The Volunteer Fire Departments face a lot of challenges and dangers in responding to brush fires during these times. Spread the word NO OUTSIDE BURNING and be very careful with any hot work i.e., welding, cutting, etc.   
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for attending the meeting. RJ Thomas made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Sara Williams. With no further business Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:16 p.m.
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treasurer 
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